
   

  
  

The Head of the Department instructed to submit a report on the
progress and results of the inspection on the death of a person in a
fire in one of the households in New Moscow

 

  

On November 25, 2022, a fire broke out in a residential building on the territory of New Moscow.
After the fire was extinguished, the body of an elderly woman was found in the dwelling. On this
fact, a pre-investigation check is being carried out by the Main Investigative Directorate of the
Investigative Committee of Russia for Moscow.

Mr. A.I. Bastrykin, Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia, instructed Mr. A.A.
Strizhov, Head of the Main Investigative Directorate of the Investigative Committee of Russia for
Moscow, to submit a report on the progress and results of inspection.
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